
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Sandbar, Elmwood, WI  

July 18, 2016 

 

Members Present: Larry and Sharolyn Johnson, Darren Place, Tina Huppert, Everett & Barb 

Muhlhausen, Kurt, Cindy & Kyle Sundquist, Ken Majeski, Ron Wilkens, Betty Humphrey, Scott 

Jones 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:08 p.m. by President Larry Johnson. 

 

Secretary's Report was read by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen.  Correction made to the minutes by 

Darren Place that he talked to Lisa from Bendilly’s not Ricky Jensen. Motion to approve the 

Secretary's Report with correction, by Tina Huppert, second by Darren Place. Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer's Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer's Report by 

Darren Place, second by Ron Wilkens. Motion passed.  

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

President Johnson announced that a neighbor reported Stoney Brook Trail and Trego area in bad 

condition since recent storms, Birchwood is ok to ride. 

 

Everett Muhlhausen reported the Richardson property and the railroad bed in Spring Valley are 

passable after the recent storms. 

 

Thanks to Ken Majeski for donated hose clamps. Also thank you to Sheldon Huppert for mowing 

along Cty V. Suggestion was made by Everett Muhlhausen to use taller posts for the signs so 

they would be more visible. 

 

Tractor and Truck Pull volunteers are still needed. Scott Jones asked that volunteers meet by the 

Water Tower at 5:00 – 5:15 p.m. on Friday, August 12
th

. Barb will email members to try and 

recruit more help. 

 

Vice-President Darren Place obtained and turned in the signed release form so ATV signs can be 

put up to access the route to Bendilly’s Bar and Grill.  

 

Scott Jones reported an ATV sign that was attached to a town road sign was down. Town 

patrolman will be contacted. 

 

Opening the routes on County VV and EE will go to the County Board on July 26
th

 at 7:00 p.m. 

due to a recommendation by Brad Lawrence, to let the County Board decide on opening these 

routes. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

The traffic count on County N was under 700 cars, so opening the route will be on the agenda for 

Traffic and Safety in September.  

 

 

 



Town of Isabelle had their meeting tonight and will be opening ½ mile east of County D on 170
th

 

and one sign will be needed. 

 

Member Comments: 

 

Darren Place asked if the trail by Shopko was still open as the signs were missing. Members will 

check on it. 

 

All ordinances with new ATV/UTV routes should be given to the Pierce County Sheriff’s 

Department and Land Management for the clarification of routes in the village of Ellsworth. 

 

The next meeting will be Monday, August 15 at Exile. Motion by Tina Huppert, second by 

Sharolyn Johnson, to adjourn the meeting at 6:32 p.m. Motion passed. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen 


